Mount Nelson Hotel

Cape Town.

8th March 1950.

Albert Coates, Esq., Vrede, Graaff Avenue, Milnerton, Cape.

Dear Friend,

Many thanks for your kind words of greeting. I too am very sorry that we cannot meet, but hope that we can make up in London later on this year. I will be there at the end of September when I expect to play with the Vienna Philharmonic.

I hope you will soon regain your health in this very lovely climate.

We are having a most enjoyable visit and the concerts are a great delight.

Warmest regards.

Telud: Mehnhin